





Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd., Port Angeles, WA 98362

Letter to PGC Members, March 16, 2020

Due to the mandated restaurant and bar closures we are letting everyone know that starting tomorrow the clubhouse will be closed. We will keep everyone apprised as to when we will reopen but as we are adhering to the state mandated rules that date is still to be determined.

Our administrator, Laurie, will be working very limited hours through the closure but if you need to reach out to her please contact her via email - pgc-lauriemcdonald@gmail.com. She will be checking her email regularly, especially on her regular sched-

uled days off Tuesday and Thursday and is very willing to do what she can to address your needs as they arise. And finally,

Our regularly scheduled board meeting for tomorrow (March 17) night has been cancelled as well. At this point we are not sure if it will be rescheduled or just postponed until the next scheduled meeting. Please check back regularly, we will keep you all updated etc.

We thank you all for your cooperation and understanding. And please all members stay safe and healthy!!!

Peninsula Golf Club, Board of Directors

From Board of Directors Letter; March 18, 2020.

We would like to take a moment to clarify our situation with regard to the closure of our Clubhouse restaurant/bar as a result of the State mandate due to COVID-19.

Several inquires and suggestions have been made to open the Clubhouse service window for "take out" of food and beverage during this closure. After consulting with the State Liquor Control Board we have been informed while under mandated closure we are not allowed to sell food and beverages for consumption on any of our property, including decks and the golf course as our license extends to our entire property. Therefore, should we be serving from our service window during this closure we would be in violation of the mandate and subject to fines and/or possible loss of our Food/Beverage/Liquor license.

For clarification, under normal circumstances, because our Restaurant/Bar license is inclusive of our entire property including the golf course this allows us to sell alcohol to golfers to take out on the course for consumption.

Additionally, as a precaution to eliminate groups from gathering on our decks during this closure the tables and chairs have been removed from both decks. As a reminder, at no time is anyone allowed to bring or consume their own alcohol on our property.

Our employees that have been affected by this closure are able to apply for unemployment benefits.

There are no golf course restrictions, so you can play golf and enjoy the course, but be cautious of "social distancing" and anything you touch.

We apologize for any inconvenience and appreciate your understanding as we navigate through this and attempt to make every possible effort to keep our PGC family and employees safe during this crisis.

Everyone stay safe and healthy.

Thank you for your patience, PGC Board of Directors

PRO SHOP NEWS Chad Wagner Reporting PGA Head Golf Professional

April 8th- Merchants League begins (practice week) - TEE TIMES 3:00-6:30pm-Every Wednesday on front 9 (back 9 will be open to members & public). Every 2ND Wednesday of the month we will try and play the back 9 (all players will start there all day).

Save the Date- The Port Angeles **Spring Shotgun** is on May 23rd and 24th this year. The format will be an 18 hole shamble for both days!

Best Regards,

Chad Wagner







April 2020



Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
Merchant League Each Wednesday	Tee Times 3- 6:30 p.m. Starting		ı	2	3	4
	April 8		Ladies Club	Men's Club		
5	6	7	8 Ladies Club Merchant	9	10	11
			league practice	Men's Club		
I 2	13	14	15	16	17	18
Sugar.			Ladies Club	Men's Club		
19	20	2 Greens & House Committee Meetings	22	23	24	25
		5 pm. Board 6 pm Members Welcome	Ladies Club	Men's Club		
26	27	28	29 Ladies Club	30 Men's Club	John Heinz Golf Cart	
					for Sale. Contact	
					Laurie at 452-6856	

Ladies Club Notes: The Opening Day Scramble on April 15th has been post-poned. An Email notice will be sent to update members when re-scheduled. Golf on Wednesday a.m. will take place, while practicing distancing requirements. (Of course, we are subject to any new restrictions that may occur based on government guidelines). Tee time is 9:30 a.m. (Not doing a scheduled game, just golfing!!) Stay safe everyone! Late news: Gold Mountain Ladies Club is cancelling their Ladies Invitational scheduled for June 25.

The Port Angeles sales tax will increase to 8.8% on April 1, 2020. This change will be reflected in the April 1st PGC member statements. Thanks, Laurie

Clubhouse Hours Apr 1—Apr 30, 2020

Clubhouse closed until further notice. See page one for further information.

Newsletter Editor—Sandy Granger rsgranger50@hotmail.com 360-461-2203



Golf Professional Chad Wagner 360-457-6501 cwagner@peninsulagolf.club

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

<u>Clubhouse</u> 360-457-7348 *Call Rena Parish to book your Party or Special Events

pgcrenaparish@gmail.com Superintendent Tory Clayton 360-457-6508